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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Zoom conference call

	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 14th December 2021

	Reference Number : 10/21


	Present
	Yes/No

	M Brown (Captain)
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	No

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	G Stevenson (Match Secretary)
	No

	G Law

	Yes

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	S McKinnon
	Yes

	R Middleton
	Yes

	C Thomson
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, and Website.  



	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	B Mackintosh and G Stevenson

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : S Mckinnon
Seconded by : M Brown

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	16.1


	Annual Presentation of Prizes – New trophies in the process of being purchased and engraved.

	GS

	16.3
	Consideration to be given to moving the monthly committee meeting to the 3rd Tuesday in the month as this will provide the Club Administrator with more time to produce the detailed financial information required each month – this will be tabled as a Constitutional amendment at the AGM as Clause 5 of the Constitution states that the monthly meeting should take place “within the first two weeks of each calendar month”

	SG

	16.4
	The Greenkeeper has obtained the parts required to repair the practice net and it is hoped to reintroduce this at some point, however, given the current layout it is proving difficult to find a suitable space – this will be in place for the start of next season.

	Noting


	4.0
	Health & Safety (ongoing Developments Post Fire)
	

	
	A discussion took place regarding certain areas that are relevant to the ongoing status of the club post the devastating fire in the clubhouse:-
· The Club Blog has commenced and will be activated once the build project commences.
· A Project Working Group (PWG) has been established and they have conducted their first meeting. Gordon law provided the committee with a precis of this meeting and advised that a communication will be issued to the members imminently.

· The Survey questionnaire has now been completed and we have shared the figures with the members. The PWG will now take over responsibility of analysing the “free text” answers in order to establish what to take forward.
· We continue to receive individual emails from members on questions they have regarding the rebuild and these will now be passed to the PWG to reply to.
· We have now installed temporary accommodation and will now progress a retrospective planning application for this temporary accommodation.
· The Electrical Inspection report for the Greenkeepers area is underway with small remedial work being done.

The PWG comprises:-
Gordon Law – Chairperson

Peter MacMillan – Vice Chairperson

Jim Saunders – Project Manager

Derek Watson – Construction Manager

Stephen Jamieson – Tendering & Procurement

Josh Renwick – Tendering & Quantity Surveying

John Black – Quantity Surveying


	Noting

	5.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	5.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 1
As at 30th November 21
Bank 

Current Account

£12,871.50
Subs Account
Uphall reserve
£120,000.00
£1,500,000.00
Net Position

£1,632,871.50
Due to Suppliers

£6,808.05
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£0
Purchases

            0
Opening Stock

Closing stock

£0
£0
Gross Margin

0%
Wages

Received from Furlough 
£0
Outturn Profit YTD

£0
Net Margin

0%

	Noting

	5.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £1,804.00
	Noting

	5.3
	Prior to the meeting the Honorary Treasurer advised that the majority of the prize money has now been paid out to members.
Annual accounts for 2021 are well progressed and a note will be prepared ahead of the AGM.
We will continue to engage our VAT specialist to ensure that the build project is set up properly and that we obtain the best possible recovery. We will also seek professional advice around any Capital Gain that may arise from the Insurance monies received.


	BM

	6.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	6.1
	Work has commenced on the 2022 fixture list.
Progress is being made on the procurement of new Trophies to replace those lost in the fire.


	Noting

	7.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1
	Course report November

With the cold weather finally arriving the disease on the greens has calmed down, the two worst hit greens were 12 &17 but they are slowly starting to recover already.  We have been carrying on with our aeration program and have been slit tining and solid tining the greens which has helped during the wetter spells.  
Because we have been spending a lot of time on the winter projects the course has been neglected a wee bit but with some dry weather due we will hopefully be able to get the fairways cut and area’s tidied up where necessary.
The winter projects have went well, the 10th green has been completed, there is a small area at the back of the green where we nicked the irrigation wire so this will be done when that is fixed, we just need to get the whacker in to level the turf as best as possible, we have left the turf a little high as it generally sinks, we will keep an eye on the levels and lower and raise where necessary. The green will go back in play in the New year.  
We have not been able to complete the 7th tee but we are still happy with the progress, we have transported close to 200t of material and made very little damage but we were lucky with the weather in general, it has stopped us recently but we hope to get the rest of the rootzone up this week. The tee is at the height it will be but an exact level has not been set yet, we plan to do this this week and will finish it off in the new year.
The Toro workman transport vehicle had brake issue’s in that it had no brakes but fortunately this has been fixed, we will need to start sending our units away for their yearly sharpen, we will send them away in the new year.
We all have a lot of holidays to take so we will be off for most of the holiday period, David and Michael finish on the 17th and I will finish on the 22nd  to stagger it a little bit. The greens will be sprayed with a dew retardant so the greens won’t need brushed.

	Noting



	8.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	n/a at this time


	noting

	9.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	No report submitted

	Noting 

	10.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	No report submitted
	Noting


	11.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	The Charity funds raised by the ladies will be distributed shortly.

	Noting

	12.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	12.1
	A summary of recent activity confirmed that we have had 1 PAYG resignation.
We have taken on 4 new members under the winter membership scheme.


	Noting

	13.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	13.1
	n/a at this time

	Noting

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1
	No report has been submitted
	Noting


	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1
	No report has been submitted
	    Noting

	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.1
	A discussion took place regarding Winter Pricing and it was agreed to leave this at the £7 rate
	Noting

	16.2
	Lee Rhind has advised that he is in the process of ingathering the “go fund me” donations he has received and he will remit these proceeds to the Club in due course. It was also decided to hold back on any Go fund Me project of our own until we have a more fulsome understanding of the costs involved in the new build.


	Noting

	16.3
	There was a request from the caterers to use the temporary accommodation module to prepare and serve their food etc – the committee were unanimous in their agreement that this could not take place, there were health and safety implications and quite simply not enough room


	Noting

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1
	The next meeting will be on Tuesday 18th January 2022 @ 6pm and then a further pre AGM meeting on Tuesday 25th January 2022 @ 6pm
	Noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	M Brown
	10
	10
	100%

	B Mackintosh
	08
	10
	80%

	S Grady
	10
	10
	100%

	G Stevenson
	09
	10
	90%

	D Watson
	09
	10
	90%

	G Law
	09
	10
	90%

	S McKinnon
	09
	10
	90%

	R Middleton
	10
	10
	
100%


	C Thomson
	08
	10 
	80%


